CAPE COD SENIOR SOFTBALL LEAGUE
Minutes of the April 20, 2011 Board Meeting

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rocco Annesi, Jack Carey, Dick Connolly, Frank Hallice, Dave Noonan, Bill Prodgers, Charles Salerno, Rich Sullivan and Commissioner Van Khachadoorian

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  Dennis Redding
Meeting Called To Order by the Commissioner at 9:00 AM

Approval of the Minutes:  Dave Noonan stated that since the last meeting, he did receive a bill from Cape Cod Tech for the printing of the brochures.  Delete, on page 3 (of the April 13th minutes) “at no cost to the league”.

Motion made to accept the minutes as corrected.  Motion was seconded by Rich Sullivan.  All approved.

Treasurer’s Report: Jack Carey

When we start collecting some money and paying bills, I will give a report

· League Matters:

1. Action/Vote on the 75% Policy Plan – requested by Rocco Annesi.  Brian Hastings asked for time to address a few areas of the policy that, he felt, needed clarification.  Rocco so moved that Brian be given the time; Bill Prodgers seconded the motion.  The board agreed on 10 minutes.   
                                                                                                                    Brian stated that by combining Division III and Division IV PEAC committees, we violated policy & By-laws.  Each PEAC is supposed to be separate.  He suggested an addendum to the policy that the Board approved last December.  Let the players choose if they wish to remain in Division III or move to IV and visa versa.                             
Discussion followed, the gist of which was: (a) the lists should not have been published at such an early date,(b) nothing is final yet, we have tryouts, plus some people have had to quit because of health issues etc.,  (c) let the process play-out,  (d) at the General Meeting last Oct., there was a unanimous vote to make the changes that were proposed
(e) this league is for 270 players, we will not change policy just because a few are disgruntled.                                                                                  

The Commissioner asked if there was a motion to accept the 75% Policy.  Rocco Annesi, so moved.  Seconded?  Hearing none, there is no vote, the policy is killed.
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2. Review: Divisions 1 & 2 Preliminary Team Rosters:  (we did agree to go back to the previous age divisions, i.e., 55-64, 65-69, 70+ with two separate divisions).  These rosters are as of date, NOTHING is cast in stone:                                                                                                       Division I: Hot Stove – needs 2; Land HO – needs 1; Midcape Door – needs 1; Birdwatchers – needs 4; Ben & Jerry’s – needs 2                 Division II: Foley Midical – needs 3; Aggregate Industries – needs 2; Bonatt’s (may not be sponsor) –needs 7; Eye Health – needs 5; Yardarm – needs 4.  Because of the lack of players, the action of the Board is to grandfather all those players who were to move to Division III, up to Division II for another year; this would give us 16 players plus new recruits.
Division III: J.D.Ricotta (new sponsor will be announced) – needs 3; Brewster Mobile – need 2; The Dugout -  needs 2; Chatham Squire – needs 1; Grumpy’s – needs 4.  All Division III players will be grandfathered to stay in Division III in order to deal with the numbers, for this year.                                                                                                     Division IV: looks good, if need be, we will create a 6th team.  The Commissioner is asking the Presidents to work with each PEAC regarding any issues; please bring any grievances to the Board.  Remember, nothing is cast in stone at this time as we still have tryouts and we don’t know the numbers.
3. Tryouts:  Dave Noonan                                                                           Everything is all set, thus far we have 40 people registered, 23 of those are trying out for Division I
4. Review: Important upcoming dates/events:  Changes:  May 2nd and May 9th  new umpire clinic cancelled because of lack of interest.   Gala will be September 25th
5. Unfinished League Business:  Van Khachadoorian                                       The Bat Policy was a in-depth report of 30 some pages:  Jack Deschamps summarized the policy on one page.  Please look at it and, at the next meeting, we will discuss it and determine if it clearly states the policy.  If it does, we will put it on the website and into the Managers packet.
Charles Salerno mentioned that the language, on the website, regarding the age changes that were initiated by the Board is now out of synch in light of what we did today.  Should that be deleted?  Charles and Dick Connolly will work on the language to reflect what we did here today.
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Rocco Annesi said that the VFW wants to sponsor a team.  Van stated that there are three other would be sponsors in line before them.  

Dick Connolly felt that the VFW Field should be included on the schedule because we don’t want to lose access to that field.  Van will mention that to Dick Larned (schedules games); however, that field needs a lot of work and people don’t appreciate to long drive.

Rocco Annesi thought that the Board should reconsider the registration fee hike because we do have some money set aside for a possible new field.
The Commissioner stated that because we have extraordinary expenses this year e.g. the 25th   Anniversary Gala, new uniforms, and user fees for Potter field that we need to leave the dues at $75 for this year.
Bill Prodgers asked about Kelley III progress.  Van said that all work is done or scheduled to be done.  Benches will be built by a team headed up by Hal Martel.

Finally, the Commissioner wanted to reiterate that each PEAC meet with their respective managers and tweak the teams before the final rosters come to the board.  If the board see potential issue with a team, be it personality or lack of parity, we as a board will go back to the PEAC to resolve the issue.
Motion to adjourn – so moved by Rich Sullivan and seconded by Dave Noonan.

Meeting adjourned at 10:50 AM

Next Meeting TBA

Submitted by: Judy Kennedy, Recording Secretary
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